
PAPER NO 3

REPORT TO THE SCRUTINY PANEL - POLICY DEVELOPMENT MEETING OF 26TH MAY 2005

Status:
For information

Title:
Implementation of the review of Community engagement – interim progress

Originator:
Mike Greenway

Where from:
Strategic Team

Where to next:
Scrutiny Panel (Policy Development) – future meeting

Objective : To support the Harborough District 2010 vision, in particular with encouraging more citizens to contribute to community life through individual or group action.

1.
Outcome sought from Panel

1.1
To receive progress with the panel’s review of community engagement and note the arrangements for the continuation with this review.

2
Background

2.1 The panel is reviewing community engagement as part of its previous workplan (September 2004 to February 2005).  

2.2 Having considered the report of the review at its meeting on 17th February 2005, it was resolved by the Panel at the following meeting (17th March 2005), that the report’s recommendation number R8, referring to community forums should be reworded to read:-

“R8 – Community forums operating within their present arrangements are to remain whilst a new scheme is considered, initially on a pilot basis.  Determination of matters of significant importance must include provision for both the local communities and the Council in identifying such issues on an ad hoc basis.  The Panel suggested that matters of significance could apply to the whole district or parts of the district including individual wards, parishes and villages, or groups of the same.  It is further recommended that where there was no business to be conducted, any scheduled meetings would be cancelled.”

2.3 The Corporate Parish Liaison Group who are working on a variety of different areas with parish and community engagement, has been instructed to incorporate the development of proposals for a new scheme of community forums, into its work schedule. This group has up to now been led by the Services Director and on her leaving the authority, the two Parish Liaison Officers have assumed the role jointly. It is envisaged that the Acting Chief Executive and the Interim Director will oversee the work of the group, in particular the community forum project. 

2.4 It is expected that the Parish Liaison Group will not be able to complete the proposals for consideration in this current Scrutiny work plan period and consequently the consideration of the proposals for redeveloping community forums will need to be included in the next workplan.

3
Meeting the objective

3.1
The strengthening of the process of community engagement, including community forums will support greater involvement from all sectors of the community in helping to plan and develop future initiatives and service improvements.

Previous report(s): Scrutiny Panel Policy Development – 28th October 2004; 

25th November 2004; 16th December 2004; 17th February 2005.

Information Issued Under Sensitive Issue Procedure: Yes/No – N/A
\\MILHOUSE\WINWORD\WINWORD\Political\work\Scrutiny Panels\Policy Development\May 26 2005\Implementation of the Review of Community Engagement - Interim Report.doc

